## Lakeville Police Department

105 S. Michigan St P.O. Box 252 Lakeville, IN 46536



## Chief Patrick J Howard

Telephone: (574) 784-2024 Fax: (574) 784-2024

June 2025 Meeting

Activity for May 2025

153 Calls for service

13 assist to Saint Joseph County Police

2 domestic battery Clearwater Trailer Park

1 alarm Hoosier Tire

1 shooting complaint Quinn Rd

1 welfare check 931/Madison

1 suspicious vehicle New Rd

1 crash Miami Rd

1 juvenile complaint Riddles Lake Dr

1 welfare check Maple Rd

1 crash Riley Rd

1 welfare check Pierce Rd

1 animal complaint Quinn Rd

1 911 hang up Clearwater Trailer Park

## 9 total reports

1 criminal mischief

1 crash

1 property damage

1 fraud

1 domestic battery

1 mental investigation

1 juvenile investigation

1 driving never licensed

1 driving while suspended

## 3 arrests

1 driving never licensed

1 driving while suspended

1 domestic battery

12 tickets written for the month 3 local ordinance violations.

Equipment required for streaming (Owl Labs Meeting Owl 3, and Samsung 55" QLED TV) have been ordered from Amazon and I will have installed this week. Will be up and running for our Thursday June 19<sup>th</sup> meeting.

LaVille DECA will be participating in our 4<sup>th</sup> of July and will have a float.

Flock camera has been installed in the park and will be live when AEP finishes Electrical install. Remaining 3 Flock LPR cameras are in motion for permitting with INDOT due to being in INDOT right of way. I signed the state permits and letter today. I reached out to Theresa Mangus for assistance due to the original timeline given for INDOT approval was 9-10 months.

I have begun installation of outlets and the 200amp Farm Panel for Culp Park. Should be completed within the next 2 weeks depending on AEP. Underground power is already ran to the large pine tree and we will have power for Christmas lights. I am also installing lights and outlets in the pavilion. I will also install (2) 50 amp RV hookups on the farm panel for possible food trucks at park activities.

Had no issues for Garage sale days and the Town wide clean up with the two 40 yard dumpsters was a success. Total cost for the dumpsters was \$1,220.00 paid by the RDC.

The green house by Joshua Tree 102 S. Michigan St. started the process of subdividing the lot and the subdivision will be finished on June 5<sup>th</sup>. The new lot will initially come into zoning as Town Center. The developers have already started the process to have the new undeveloped lot rezoned to Office Buffer. I feel that Office Buffer is the appropriate designation for this lot as it will allow residential or a commercial use such as a doctor's office or insurance company. The first meeting for the rezoning will occur on June 17<sup>th</sup> with Area Plan Commission. After this Meeting and a favorable recommendation from Area Plan Commission I will issue permits for their residential structure that they submitted and they will start the process of a new home construction.